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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 13th March  2006 
QUESTION NO 6.

 
QUESTION:  Councillor Mark Daly 

To ask the Manager is he aware that the Dublin Regional Authority are proposing closer links with the greater Belfast or Comet area. Will the Manager endorse this proposal and support the initiative?
Reply:


A Brief for Consultants has been drawn up jointly by the Dublin Regional Authority and the Comet INTERREG Partnership (an umbrella group of Belfast local authorities including Belfast, Lisburn, Castlereagh, North Down, Newtownabbey and Carrickfergus) for the preparation of a Study which will, among other things, detail the potentials for co-operation; assess and quantify existing links; identify and quantify barriers to co-operation; and scope the views of relevant agencies and authorities. It will focus on areas such as:

· Enterprise and employment;

· Investment and Trade;

· Education, Training and Skills;

· Research and innovation;

· Transport and the Ports;

· Environmental Protection/Sustainability

· Spatial Planning;

· Tourism, culture and sport.

· Local development and social inclusion

The study will result in the production of a report that (1) outlines the basis for promoting enhanced future cooperation between the Dublin and Belfast Metropolitan Regions - in particular, taking account of the political, socio-economic, cultural and environmental context and (2) identifies the scope for co-operation under transnational, cross-border and inter-regional co-operation.  

The Irish and UK Governments are at present preparing their respective Structural Funds programmes for the next round of EU funding - 2007-2013. The report will where possible, identify possible sources of funding, in particular, the cross-border, transnational and interregional strands of the future Territorial Cooperation Programme, as well as the future PEACE programme for Ireland and Northern Ireland.


The Council will be kept informed of progress in this regard.
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